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TO:  Richard McNabb, Mayor 

  City Council Members 

   

FROM: Stevie Cox, City Manager 

 

VIA:  Jill Wood, Planning Director 

  Rodney Johnson, Public Services Director 

  Hank Henning, Duke Progress Energy Government Representative 

 

DATE: February 25, 2025 

 

REF: Request to Install Streetlights in the Hillendale Neighborhood and Kingston Court 

Area 

 

 

Summary: 
 

This is a request for the City Council to approve the installation of streetlights in the Hillendale 

Neighborhood and Kingston Court Area.  

 

Background: 

 

On September 15, 2009, the City Council adopted a petition process for the installation of 

streetlight within a neighborhood.  The petition requires that at least 50% of the residents must 

sign the petition for new streetlights to be installed in a given area of the City.  In February 2025, 

a petition was submitted by the residents of the Hillendale Neighborhood and Kingston Court 

requesting the installation of streetlights in this area.   

 

Scott Tuttle, who lives at 7121 Kingston Road, was the lead petitioner for this request. Mr. Tuttle 

was able to secure the signatures of 48 residents out of 79 homes in the target area.  These 

signatures represent over 50 percent of residents of this area which meets the requirements for the 

streetlight petition.  The residents are requesting that streetlights be installed on the following 

streets: 

 

Valley View Road 

Kingston Road 

Briar Cliff Road 

Valley Circle 
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Kingston Court 

Meadow Brook View Road 

Arden Road 

Unity Street from NC Hwy 62 to the Thomasville City Limits) 

 

Attached are copies of the streetlight petitions and copies of the maps of showing the locations of 

those homeowners. 

 

Recommendation: 
 

Staff request that the City Council approve and move forward with the installation of streetlights 

in the Hillendale Neighborhood and Kingston Court Area. 

 

Attachment: 

Streetlight petitions with signatures 

Aerial Maps designating the homeowners who have signed the petition 


